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Farewell to St. Agnes parish
Dear Friends at St. Agnes,

As I am assigned to a new parish, starting 
June 20, 2023, this would be my last contri-
bution to our newsletter. I would like to say 
THANKS for EVERYTHING THAT HAS 
BEEN in the past here at St. Agnes and YES to 
ALL THAT WILL BE in the future at St. Eliza-
beth Ann Seton in New Berlin. I came to St. 
Agnes community at a very difficult time, not 
only for us at the parish but also for people 
around the world. The world was then facing 
a deadly pandemic. Those of us who were for-
tunate enough to come out unscathed by the 
pandemic need to remember in our prayers 
those who were not so lucky. I am grateful to 
God the Almighty for sustaining us as a com-
munity during those tough times.  

I would like to extend my gratitude to 
St. Agnes family for your warm welcome and 
support during my term here.  I am deeply 
indebted to you for your dedication to our 
parish programs: the faith formation, liturgy, 
buildings and grounds, and the academic 
and athletic programs of the parish school. I 
am immensely thankful to all our Ministry 
leaders, Committees and Councils for their 
constant efforts to make St. Agnes a vibrant 
parish family. I am also very grateful to our 
staff and volunteers without whom we cannot 
accomplish anything in this community. I 
would like to mention a few things we did to-

gether: LED lights in all our facilities, painting 
and installation of sound panels in the church, 
installation of Mary’s image to its rightful 
place, tiling and painting of the Kemp Hall, 
renovation process of the convent to serve as 
a future retreat center, adding K-3 program 
to the school curriculum, and centennial 
celebration of St. Agnes school. The credit for 
such accomplishments in a short period goes 
to each one of you. I am glad to have been 
part of our journey together. 

On the spiritual side, we have just started 
the Eucharistic Revival both at the national 
and local level. The Archdiocesan Eucharistic 
Congress was held on June 10. Now it’s our 
turn to promote various programs to deepen 
our love for the Lord in the Eucharist, and to 
invite more people back to church to increase 
the awareness of the Real Presence of the 
Lord. Let us participate in the Holy Mass and 
adoration regularly for this divine experience. 
As I start my new ministry, please do keep 
me in your prayers. You will always be in my 
prayers. May the good Lord continue to bless 
you and the parish family in the days to come!

Yours in the Lord, 
Fr. Joy Thachil, SAC

Fr. Joy Thachil, SAC
thachilj@stagnesparish.org
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A member of St. Agnes 
Parish for the last 50 years, 
Deacon Ray Waitrovich is 
celebrating the 25th anni-
versary of his ordination. He 
remembered how it all came 
about.

“I was helping out a lot 
at Mass and around the par-
ish,” Deacon Ray said. “Then 
Father Andy Doyle fell and 
broke his leg.  He was in a 
wheelchair, so I would get 
him around at Mass.” Holy 
Week came and there was a 
lot to do during the Tridu-
um, so Bishop Sklba came to 
help out.  

“We got to know one 
another and one day he 
asked me to consider be-
coming a deacon,” Deacon 
Ray said.  While it was 
something of a surprise, it really shouldn’t 
have been.

“I was always very much involved in 
church from a young age. I helped at Mass 
and funerals as an altar boy and had con-
sidered becoming a priest,” Deacon Ray 
said. “I particularly enjoyed participating 
in the Lent and Easter seasons, especially 
the days of the Triduum.

“When I was a child [in Niagara, 
Wis., near Iron Mountain, Mich.], the 
celebration of the Triduum was during 
the day, not in the evening, so very few 
people came,” Deacon Ray said.  “I was an 
altar boy and I decided at one point that I 
wanted to be a priest.” 

After high school, however, he went on 
to Marquette University where he majored 
in accounting. Then he went into the Air 

Force where he played the 
organ each weekend at Mass. 
and  afterwards entered the 
work force as director of real 
estate for Kohls Food Stores 
for 32 years.

After 25 years as a 
deacon, he says he would 
encourage others to follow 
this career path, but with 
some caveats.

“Be prepared for a 
long and grueling training 
period,” he said. “I wouldn’t 
advise this for men with 
small children.  It’s impor-
tant that the man’s wife fully 
embrace this career path.”

“My wife Audrey was 
at first surprised at my deci-
sion to become a deacon, 
but I was determined and 
she came around,” he said.  

“She was pleased with my decision to do 
this. Today the wife is much more involved 
in the training than when I went through 
the formation process.”

Looking back at the past years as 
a deacon, he said he presided mostly at 
weddings, baptisms and funerals, often for 
family members. The experience has been 
rewarding.  

TTTTTTTHE GOOD WORDTTTTTTHHHHHHHEEEEEEE GGGGGGOOOOOOOOOOOODDDDDDD WWWWWWWOOOOOOORRRRRRRDDDDDDD

Deacon Ray Waitrovich ordained 25 years ago
Celebration

Welcome

New pastor introduces himself to St. Agnes community
Dear brothers and sisters,

I am Father Sergio Ro-
driguez Rodriguez, originally 
from Colombia, the second 
of three children. I was born 
on Aug. 1, 1987, and I was 
ordained for the Archdiocese 
of Milwaukee on May 19, 
2019. Since then, I have served 
the Archdiocese as the associ-
ate pastor in Burlington and 
Lyons Catholic Communities.

It is a pleasure for me to 
introduce myself to you as 
your new pastor. The Arch-
bishop of Milwaukee has en-
trusted me with this beautiful 
community, and for that I am 

so happy and grateful.
I write this as I am preparing to move from Burlington to 

Butler and start a new step in my priesthood, working with all of 
you. I am praying that God, who called me to serve his people, 
gives me the necessary wisdom, energy, love, and passion to do 
my best and to help all of you to be closer to him every day. I 
know that changes are sometimes difficult for us because of the 
uncertainty and unknown of the new, but be sure that as a Chris-
tian, priest and pastor, I will give my best to help you grow in your 
relationship with our Risen Lord.

I must confess that my heart is a little sad because I have to 
leave the community that received me four years ago as a newly 
ordained priest, but at the same time my heart is full of joy be-
cause I will have the opportunity to know you and work together 
for the kingdom of God.

And remember: “God loves you, God loves me, and God 
loves us.”  Have a blessed week,

Rev. Sergio Rodriguez RodriguezRev. Sergio Rodriguez Rodriguez

Deacon Ray at his ordination 25 
years ago in 1998

Deacon Ray with newly baptized 
children last spring
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Program information helps planning for fall

Out and About 

Champion visit scheduled for July 22
Join us on Saturday, July 22, for a 

special all-day Out and About trip to the 
National Shrine of Our Lady of Champion 
in Champion, Wis. (just north of Green 
Bay).  This is an internationally recognized 
holy site where the Blessed Virgin Mary 
appeared. 

The story:  Adele Brise, a Belgian im-
migrant girl in Champion, Wis., walked 10 
miles to church each Sunday. “Three times 
in a row, she saw a vision of beautiful lady, 
clothed in dazzling white, with a yellow 
sash around her waist. Her dress fell to her 
feet in graceful folds. She had a crown of 
stars around her head, and her long golden 
wavy hair fell loosely over her shoulders. 
The lady had such a heavenly light around 
her that Adele could hardly look at her 
face. Overcome by the light, Adele fell to 
her knees and said, “In God’s name, who 
are you, and what do you want of me?”

The lady replied, “I am the Queen of 
Heaven who prays for the conversion of 
sinners, and I wish you to do the same. 
You received Holy Communion this 
morning and that is well. But you must do 

more. Make a general confession and offer 
Communion for the conversion of sinners. 
If they do not convert and do penance, my 
Son will be obliged to punish them.”

Things you can see at the Champion 
shrine: prayer and devotion locations, 
apparition oratory and chapel (accessible 
entries), grave site of Adele Brise, Stations 
of the Cross, outdoor Rosary Walk, statues 
of many saints and a replica of the Divine 
Mercy portrait. The United States Con-
ference of Catholic Bishops declared the 
grounds of Our Lady of Good Help as a 
National Shrine in 2016.

Registration deadline for this event 
is July 14. Sign up in the church lobby at 
the Out and About table. We’re carpool-
ing, so  please indicate whether you will be 
able to drive. Pack your own lunch or plan 
to buy a sandwich at the café. 

We will meet at the playground 
entrance and carpool just as we do for 
regular Out and About trips. On the way, 
we will stop by the National Shrine of St. 
Joseph at St. Norbert’s College in DePere, 
Wis. 

CF Registration info
Registration is now open for 2023-

2024 Christian Formation year. If your 
child attends a public school or non-Cath-
olic high school and you would like them 
to receive religious education please sign 
them up with the form on the St. Agnes 
website under Formation. 

Our Chistian Formation year will 
begin on Sunday, September 10, with our 
Kick-off Family Potluck. Christian Forma-
tion classes begin on Sunday, September 17. 
Watch the bulletins and website for more 
information as it becomes available.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word
Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

(CLOW) is a liturgical celebration of the 
Word designed for children in 4K-4th 
grade that brings the Sunday Readings 
and Gospel message to the children in 
age-appropriate language. It also prepares 
them to attend regular Mass with better 
understanding. 

All children attending 10:30 Mass with 
their families are invited to participate 
in this kid-friendly Liturgy of The Word. 

Along 
with hear-
ing the 
Word of 
God, the 
children 
will par-
ticipate in 
discussion 
and activi-
ties that 

connect the message to their everyday life. 
After the Opening Prayers at Mass the 

children will be invited to come forward 
for a blessing as they are dismissed for 
their special Liturgy of the Word. 

We encourage all children attending 
10:30 Mass to participate in CLOW. After 
taking a break during the summer, CLOW 
will begin again on September 10 and will 
be offered most weekends through May. 

RCIA: A Journey of Faith
The process by which adults come 

into the Church is called “The Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults,” or better 
known as “RCIA.” The Rite of Chris-
tian Initiation is based on the principle 
that the process of conversion proceeds 
gradually, in stages.  Progress from one 
stage to the next is marked by a liturgi-
cal celebration in the midst of the parish 
community. 

Now is the time to 
begin that journey of 
faith. If you or someone 
you know is interested in learning more 
about the Catholic faith or are just seeking 
answers to questions of faith, we are here 
for you. Please contact Shelly Fellin at fell-
inm@stagnesparish.org  or 262-781-6998 
to begin the journey. 

Formation & Liturgy

Shelly Fellin
fellinm@stagnesparish.org

Christian Formation

The Apparition Oratory is an underground 
place of prayer located directly below the 
sanctuary of the Apparition Chapel. It was 
constructed to emphasize the experience 
of Mary’s presence on the Shrine’s sacred 
grounds. It includes more than 20 relics.
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Since God graciously gives us every-
thing we have, STEWARDSHIP is a life 
filled with sharing those same gifts of Time, 
Talent and Treasure with all God’s people. 
This is the saying on our Stewardship logo. 
As a tithing parish we are committed to 
sharing 2.5% of our treasure with those who 
need our financial support. Our Hu-
man Concerns Committee is tasked 
with this mission. For the first quar-
ter (Jan-Mar) of 2023 we donated 
approximately $2700. Below is the 
list of organizations that St. Agnes 
has supported with these donations:  
Columbian Fathers: Bring Christ to the 
people of the Pacific Rim, South and Cen-
tral America 
ERAs Senior Network Inc./Interfaith:
Serving local seniors in need  
Father Carr’s Place: To provide shelter for 

men, women and children with various 
needs
Friedens Community Ministries: For the 
needs of their Food Pantry
The Gathering of Southeast Wisconsin 
Inc.: To help support the homeless with 
food and shelter

Mary’s Pence: Funding & Support for 
women social justice organization-
Mercy House, formerly known as St. 
Catherine’s Residence for Women:
Funds to help protect women and 
families from domestic violence

Salesian Missions: Fulfill the needs of 
orphans and vulnerable children
Samaritan’s Purse: Ministering to victims 
of atrocities
Sojourner Family Peace Center: Helping 
families find hope by providing resources, 
information & support

Tithing report — 1st quarter 2023

Paul writes, “Do you not know that your 
body is a temple of the Holy Spirit within you, 
which you have from God, and that you are 
not your own?” -2 Corinthians 6:19

God has given each of us a 
physical body that, like an automo-
bile, is a masterfully engineered, 
complex vehicle that carries us 
along our road of life. Like our cars, 
our bodies need attention and care 
to function optimally and bring us 
smoothly down the road of life.  

Of course, many of us have 
health problems for factors beyond 
our control, such as genetics, envi-
ronment and misfortune. With so 
many variables over which we have 
no control, we need to do our best 
with the variables we can control. 

For July, dedicate yourselves to 
being a better steward of your body. 
Here are some ideas:

•  Get a physical. A doctor 
can evaluate you and advise you on 
optimizing your health.

•  Move it! Even small amounts 
of exercise improve health and 
wellbeing. Ask your doctor how to 
get going. 

•  Diet. Not just eating to lose 
weight, but also eating for healthy 
living. Learn about the nutritional 
value of the foods you now eat, 
and explore choices that are more 
healthful.

•  Stop smoking. The num-
ber one preventable health risk, 
smoking causes cancers, high blood 
pressure, heart disease, etc. Enough 
said.

•  Sleep. Eight hours of shuteye 
does wonders for body and mind. 

•  Pray and meditate. Spiritual 
disciplines lower your stress, which 
improves physical health, too.

God gave us wonderful bod-
ies to carry us through our life’s 
journey of discipleship. The better 
we care for it, the more fruitful our 
journey will be.
Copyright ©2018, Rev. Robert Blezard, 
reprinted by permission

Stewardship 
of our bodily 
health

Around this time last year, I sat down to 
write my very first article for the newsletter. I 
remember sitting at my desk and wondering 
what I could write that people would want 
to read. I had just started this job the month 
before. Now I have been here one whole year! 
Thankfully, it is much easier to write now that 
I have experienced the highs and lows of every 
season here at St. Agnes. There are so many 
people who helped me through this first year 
that I am so grateful for.

Special thanks to my choir and cantors for 
being so great! It was a pleasure making such 

wonderful music with you this year. Thank 
you for being patient with me as I figured out 
what worked and what didn’t. We sang a lot of 
beautiful music, and I am proud of how much 
excitement and passion you have for singing 
with each other.

Also, there needs to be a huge shout out 
to Theresa Nadolski, without whom I would 
never have been able to start up our hand-
bell choir again! Thank you to everyone who 
returned to this group after a long hiatus with 
so much enthusiasm, and to all our new play-
ers who took the leap of faith and (I hope) had 
fun playing with us. I enjoyed our practices 
and am so proud of how much progress we 
made in such a short time!

Finally, thank you to Mark Mauer for 
guiding me through the craziness of every 
holiday and giving me advice and tips on what 
to do. Your wisdom has been invaluable. I ap-
preciate all your help!

Thank you to everyone for making me feel 
welcome and appreciated here at St. Agnes!

Thanks to the many who make music

Liturgical Music

Lauren Masarik
masarikl@stagnesparish.org

rik
org

Cheaper than therapy
Healthier than alcohol
More fun than working out
If you can talk, you can sing!

Thursdays @ 7 p.m.

GREAT FUN
GREAT FELLOWSHIP
GREAT MUSIC
COME, JOIN US!

Contact Lauren Masarik



St. Agnes parish
to plan events
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Finding the right words to say to 
someone can at times be difficult. In a 
similar way, it can be hard to find the 
words we need when we pray. That’s 
when we can turn to the Psalms. 
“Psalms help us put into words what 
we experience and feel…psalms help 
us bear the burdens that life places on 
all of us.”  Daniel F. Polish— Bring-
ing the Psalms to Life 

We pray the Psalms together at 
Mass. We sing these poetic prayers.  
I have found that I can continue 
to pray that 
Psalm of the 
day and learn 
it by heart if 
I bring home 
the order of 
worship. The 
melody and 
the words al-
low me to do 
what St. Paul 
wrote, “Rejoice always.  Pray without 
ceasing.”

Here are some of the Psalm 
refrains we sing together

•  Psalm 16: Keep me safe, O 
God, you are my hope

•  Psalm 23: Shepherd Me, O 
God, beyond my wants, beyond my 
fears, from death into life.

•  Psalm 30: I will praise you, 

Lord, you have rescued me, I will 
praise you, Lord, for your mercy.

•  Psalm 91: Be with me, Lord, 
when I am in trouble, be with me, 
Lord, I pray.

•  Psalm 104: Lord, send out 
your Spirit, and renew the face of the 
earth!

The Psalms have been called 
the Prayer Book of the Bible. They 
express the feelings and emotions that 
we experience—joy, gratitude, sorrow, 
anger, repentance, trust and more. 

Jesus prayed the 
psalms. 

With 150 
Psalms to choose 
from, it might 
take time to find 
some that speak 
to you. Turn to 
the middle of 
the Bible, start 
reading, find a 

phrase that touches you. Print it on a 
post-note. My favorite psalm verses:

Be still, and know that I am God. 
Psalm 46:10

Your ways O Lord, make known 
to me. Teach me your paths. Psalm 
25:4-5

I believe that I shall see the good 
things of the Lord in the Land of the 
living. Psalm 27:13

On June 11, the Feast of the Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ, dioceses across the nation 
kicked off year two of the Eucharistic Revival. 

In this next year St. Agnes Parish will be pro-
viding opportunities for parishioners to encoun-
ter Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, reinvigorate 
devotion to the Eucharist and grow closer to Jesus 
by deepening formation. The ultimate goal of the 
Revival is to send “missionaries” out to our broken 
world that is in need of God’s mercy and grace. 

“The Eucharistic Revival is intended to be far 
more than a series of events or a program. It aims 
to be a movement that enkindles a living relation-
ship with Jesus Christ in the Eucharist and renews 
the Church.” Bishop Andrew Cozzens, Chairman 
of the USCCB’s Committee on Evangelization and 
Catechesis. 

Watch for more information in the coming 
month and consider how you can take part in the 
Eucharistic Revival at St. Agnes.

The Wish List is used as a way of contributing to St. Agnes above and be-
yond our tithing program or items that are currently outside our budgeting 
capacity and allows parishioners, family, alumni and friends to donate to 

Christian     Sponsor a youth on Mission Trip next  summer, $50 (or 
Formation   any amount) (total cost: $400 per youth)

Christian     
Formation   for theCF library 

Christian     FORMED subscription (total cost: $2,000)
Formation

School         New classroom rugs ($600 each; 4 needed for K3, K4, K5, 
        1st grade)

Archdiocesan Schedule
Fall 2023-Spring 2024
Parish & School Catechesis, Encounters, and De-
votions. Homilies on the Mass and the Eucharist, 
Eucharistic Processions, Forty Hour Eucharistic 
Devotions, etc. are encouraged

January 1 - March 31, 2024
Emmaus 90 is a 90-day formational opportunity 
from New Year’s Day to Easter Sunday. This is a 
resource provided by the Archdiocese to form, 
and send “Eucharistic Missionaries” in parishes,
Participants will be encouraged to have an ac-
countability group, daily scripture readings to 
pray with, and be given inspirational and forma-
tional videos. 

Sunday, May 19, 2024
Archdiocesan Synod Ten-Year Anniversary Mass

Sunday, June 2, 2024
Mass and Eucharistic Processions are encouraged

July 18-21, 2024 National Eucharistic Con-
gress in Indianapolis

July 2024 - Pentecost 2025
Year of Going Out on Mission

Psalms: Prayers for every day
by Jackie Schulz
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What we believe, in the words of second-graders
by Jackie Schulz

Every Sunday we pray the Creed together. It’s how we say to 
God: We have heard the Good News and we believe! We express 
our faith in God. We believe in God’s saving and redeeming love 
for us.

In school it’s our job to teach our students what we believe 
about God, Jesus and the Holy Spirit. We help them to know and 
grow in their understanding year by year. 

In second grade, with Scripture, prayers and with our religion 
book we talk about God creating, Jesus and his living, dying and ris-
ing.  We talk about the Holy Spirit and how the Holy Spirit comes to 
us. I gave my class the task of writing their own Creed. I told them 
to write what they have learned and believe. This is what they wrote:

I believe in Jesus because he was baptized. Jesus healed a lot of 
people. He fixed people who were blind. He blessed the bread and 
wine. -- Gabo

I believe in God and Jesus and the Holy Spirit. I believe that Jesus 
walked on water. Jesus died on the cross for us. He is risen!  -- Amelia

I believe that God is our Father. I believe in the Holy Spirit when I see 
a dove.  I believe in Jesus. He was a good man. He made a blind man 
see. He died and now he is risen.  --Sabali

I believe God is Creator. I believe Jesus is our friend. I believe in the 
Holy Spirit. We all believe Jesus.   -- Derrick

I believe God. I believe the Holy Spirit. I believe in prayer. I believe 
Jesus. Jesus was put on the cross. He died. I believe now Jesus is risen!                                   
-- Maliya

I believe that Jesus turned water into wine. Jesus teaches people to be a 
friend like him. Jesus was by the seashore and told the disciples to put 
the net to the right side to catch the fish. I have believed that Jesus has 
risen! -- Justin

I believe in God, Jesus, the Holy Spirit, heaven. God made the whole 
world. Jesus healed people. Jesus is holy. Jesus rose the third day.  Jesus 
and disciples had breakfast by the lake.  -- Ayden

I believe in God because God made the whole Galaxy, trees, plants, 
people, dogs, cats and underwater creatures. God made us.  
-- Brooklyn

I believe…I believe in Jesus because he grew up and helped people. I 
believe in God because God created the world. I believe in the Holy 
Spirit because the Holy Spirit came down upon Jesus in the form of a 
dove. -- MaLeah

I believe my Mom because she takes care of me.  I believe Jesus be-
cause he takes care of us. I believe God because God takes care of Jesus 
and us. I believe the Holy Spirit because the Holy Spirit is so so Good. 
Because we get baptized and the Holy Spirit comes in our life and will 
be in our souls too.   -- Zoey

Creed: I believe in what God created…the world!  God wasn’t made 
like a human being. When Jesus was born and then grew up he 
was a preacher. I believe Jesus made a blind man see. I believe he 
woke up a child that was dead. He died on the cross…now is risen!                          
-- Max

I believe God our creator who made the world called Earth. And the 
whole galaxy. And there might be more. I believe in Jesus. He died for
us. To forgive our sins.  He kept his job as healing people and reviv-
ing people too! He did his best for his disciples. The Holy Spirit came 
to Jesus when Jesus got baptized. The Holy Spirit is Holy like in its 
name. And it is A SPIRIT.  The Holy Spirit is a dove in the Bible. And 
I believe this all. In real life.  It comes from heaven which you will go 
to if you’re good in your life. Heaven is a good place to be after you 
die. In life. I also believe heaven is the most holy place you can be in!  
-- Touhmong

Moments from May 16th spring concert: ‘Land That I Love’

In the Classroom



in your prayers

Barbara Bussewitz
Candy Endres 
Jim Endres 
Karla Duerr
Cindy Flowers
Elaine Gultch
Baby James
Dorothy Jedlika
Lillian Klotz
Fred Kurszewski
Bob Lebiecki
Pat Manganello

Mark Mason
Ervin Mirr
Chris Peterson
Theresa Potnek
Arlene Reisimer
Michelle Reisimer
Ethel Schalk
Chuck Schultz
Dean Skwierawski 
Slava Tsljar
Rick Wilson
Dan Zeck

As a parish we pray for those who need 
our support. If you know someone who 
needs our prayers and would like to add 
their name to this list, please contact the 
Parish Office at 262-781-9521 or email 
info@stagnesparish.org.

Rest
in Peace

   We pray for our deceased family and  
   friends:
   † Dennis Bohach
   † John Brockman – uncle of Butch 
      Brockman
   † Mark Detrie
   † Andy Diderrich – son of Tom & Barb, 
      brother of Kathy and Jenny
   † Very Rev. Davis Edassery, SAC of the 
      Mother of God Province, Milwaukee
   † David Feliciano – family friend of the 
      Aumann Family
   † Therese Ferch – mother of Tom Ferch
   † Doreen Gilbertson
   † John Habeth – uncle of Jackie Schulz
   † Mary Ellen Johnson
   † Anne Kiekhofer – mother of Lesley 
      Chisholm
   † Donald Krajnik – father of Theresa 
      Nadolski
   † Mary Jo Powalisz
   † Val Price
   † Marie Retzer
   † Bonnie Schwartz
   † Helen Stevens
   † James Tess – husband of Kandra 
      O’Connor Tess, son-in-law of Karen
      O’Connor
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Please make sure we have your family 
membership record accurate. Are there 
any changes or additions that have oc-
curred in your family? Have you changed 
your phone number? Moved? Are all of 
your children still at home and included 
in your membership record? Do you want 
your record published? If you have not 
already notified the Parish Office about 
changes to your record, please contact us 
so the information in our database and the 
Guide Book & Directory is correct. Call 
262-781-9521 or email updates to info@
stagnesparish.org. Thank you for your 
help!

Help us update 
our information

Our next newsletter deadline is Sept. 1.
Please submit any articles you’d like to 
see in the next newsletter by this date. 
You may send them to Amanda 
Bandkowski (bandkowskia@
stagnesparish.org) in the Parish 
Office.


